
 

 
 
25 April 2025 
 
Dear parents and carers,  
 

Summer 1 Week 1 Parent Letter 
 

Welcome back!  
 

I hope you all had a lovely Easter break.  It has been lovely to see our 
pupils back in school this week and working at their best in their 
lessons.  After the freedom of the Easter holiday, we have asked them 
to rise to the challenge of being back in the routine of school and 
being 100% ready for school each morning by: 
 

1. making sure that their mobile phone is switched off and away 
in their bag for the day 

2. having all of their equipment ready for their learning 
3. looking smart in their uniform 
 

They have risen to this challenge, with smiles on their faces, and this has been great to see.  
 
I think it is so important that we always make a good impression on others and so, I want our pupils to wear 
our uniform with pride so that the impression they give of themselves and of school is as positive as possible. 
Please can I ask for your support in ensuring that your child is wearing their uniform correctly, and as smartly 
as they can, including: 
 
- shirts tucked in smartly  
- their skirt being rolled down  
- not wearing false eye lashes or excessive make up or fake tan 
- remembering to leave all of their jewellery at home 
 

Congratulations!  
Congratulations to our Year 7 rugby team who 
beat The Deanery CofE High School in the semi-
final of the Wigan Schools Cup this week.  To 
make a final in their first year as a team is an 
outstanding achievement, and we are very proud 
of them all.  
 

The boys started the game slowly, which resulted 
in them going into half-time 8-0 down.  However, 
the boys came out for the second half fired up 
and to make a comeback – and that is exactly 
what they did - scoring 3 tries in 10 minutes. The 
tries were scored by Nico A, Austin W and George 
G with Shane T converting all 3 kicks.  
 

Despite a late try from the Deanery, the boys held 
on and the final score was 18-14. Well done to 

the whole team.  It was a great team effort and an amazing achievement.  On to the final…!  
 

 



Exam Season is almost here… 
As we start this summer term, our pupils who will be sitting 
their GCSE exams (in both Year 10 and Year 11) are at the 
forefront of our minds.  
 

We have lots of additional study support available for them, 
both in their lessons and after school. We have the highest 
ambitions for our Lowton pupils and we know how much hard 
work is needed – at home as well as in school – to secure 
success.  
 

We will be keeping a very close eye on the pupils sitting exams 
to make sure that they are keeping well, are managing their 
worries and exam stress, and that they are putting every bit of 
effort possible into their studies so that there are no regrets for 
them in August when they open their results.  This is the final ‘big push’ towards the exam season.  I want us to 
help them consider what is possible for them; the best of what might be for them and to encourage, empower 
and enable them to write their own story of success for the summer of 2025.  
 

We know this is a really stressful time for the pupils (and for you at home) and we are available to talk through 
any worries or concerns. Please contact us at school if you feel we can help and support in any way at all. 
 

Thank you, as always, for your continuing support of our school.  
 

Yours faithfully 
 

Jane Galbraith 
Headteacher 
 


